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PRELIMENARY NOTIFICATION

Date: October 28, 1980

PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OF EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE--PNO-I-80-139C
'

This oreliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of events of POSSIBLE
safety or public interest significance. The information presented is as initially
received without verification or evaluation and is basically all that is known
by IE staff on this date.

Facility: UNC Recovery Systems
Wood River Junction, Rhode Island
DN 70-820
License No. SNM-777

,

Subject:
SHIPMENT OF LOW LEVEL WASTE WITH 55-GALLON DRUM LEAKING LIQUID

Region I inspectors have completed the inspection of the contents of six trailers
used to carry wooden boxes and 55 gallon steel drums containing low level radioactive
waste from the' United Nuclear Corporation facility at Wood River Junction, Rhode
Island. The conditions noted are given in the table below.

Drums Boxes
Trailer Location Number Number Number Number
Number Stopped Shipped Opened Leakers Shipped Opened Leakers

1 Nevada 60 60 2 1 1 0
2 Nevada 5 3 0 10 4 0
3 Nevada 5 3 0 14 14 2
4 Nevada 5 5 0 12 12 1
5 Illinois 5 5 0 10 5 0
6 Connecticut 5 5 0 11 11 0

No problems were encountered with containers holding lagoon waste which had been
processed through the filtration equipment. Leaking drums contained lagoon waste
which was loaded directly into the drums without being processed through the
filtration process. Leaking boxes contained pieces of lagoon liners which were not
dried before being placed into the wooden boxe.s.

Eight of the sixty drums containing unprocessed lagoon waste contained free liquid
on the top, and the Nevada license does not allow unsolidified liquid to be buried
at the Beatty site. Two of the b6xes containing lagoon liners also contained liquid
found when holes were drilled in the bottom of the boxes.

,

I Eviaence of leakage was found on the floors of the three trailers involved with .
leaking containers. Essentially no contamination was found on the floors of
the three trailers.

The State of Rhode Is'and has been provided with the above information and plans to
issue a press release. It is expected that the State of Rhode Island will make

I additional demands on the NRC to control the UNC waste processing and packaging
operations. Region I is issuing a press release on this subject on October 28,
1980.

J

This information is current as of 10:00 AM, October 28, 1980.

Contact: W. W. Kinney R. J. Bores-,

488-1213 488-1260
'
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